STATE OF INDIANA)

                            SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY
)

Marshall Nuckolls, Drainage Board President, opened the Clay County Drainage Board meeting on October 2nd, 2023.  Members present were Marshall Nuckolls, Paul Sinders, and Marty Heffner. Also attending was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the Board. Bryan Allender was not present. Patricia Foxx made a record of the following proceedings to wit:
Motion to approve the September 5th, 2023 minutes was made by Paul Sinders and seconded by Marty Heffner. Motion carried 3-0. 
IN THE MATTER OF OLD BUSINESS
Vernon received a listing of all the ditches of Clay County from Patti, County Auditor. This will help him identified where the ditches are and who to contact in the future.
IN THE MATTER OF NEW BUSINESS

Vernon received a hand out from the DNR. Since our county participates in the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP), the NFIP now requires approved training by June 30, 2025, for the Floodplain Administrator. This rule is per Senate Enrolled Act (SEA) 242 which became law on July 1, 2023. The floodplain administrator is now required to be certified for the county. There are 2 options to receive the training and certification. One is to take the training at Emmitsburg, Maryland in which FEMA will reimburse. The second option is e-learning. Both options also required a two hour state regulations course.
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no other business Marty Heffner made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Paul Sinders.  Motion carried 3-0.
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